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• The Comprehensive Recreation Parks & Open Space (CRPOS) Study Committee 
continues to meet on the 3rd Tuesday of each month using the Zoom platform.  PASHEK-
MTR handles all meeting logistics, and all meetings are open to the public.     
 

• We sold a mower no longer needed by the Wastewater Treatment Plant at the July 20th 
Capital Region Council of Governments (COG) auction for $2,300. The COG will take a 
percentage of the sale to offset its costs to host the auction but we still stand to make a 
healthy profit from this transaction. 
 

• Fredrickson Library has advised the paver we purchased as part of their fundraiser has 
been installed in the Hoyt Reading Plaza toward the lower level parking lot.  
 

• Due to staffing issues the Lemoyne swimming pool will be closed on Sunday August 7 
and Friday, August 12.  In addition, the pool will close on Sundays at 7:00 p.m. rather 
than at 8:00 p.m. 
 

• I submitted our Regional Transportation Program grant application to the Tri-County 
Planning Commission by the July 31st deadline  for streetscape improvements on Third 
Street from its intersection with Market Street to the bridge over the Norfolk Southern 
tracks closest to Lowther Street.  If successful the project will tie improvements 
proposed in the Bottleneck with eventual replacement of the I-83 South Bridge and 
corresponding exit ramp. 
 

• Our liquid fuels audit was concluded last month and once again I’m pleased to report we  
had a clean audit with no comments. 
 

• Bryan Essick in the Maintenance Department tendered his resignation effective July 13, 
2022.  We are in the process of interviewing to fill this position and expect a 
recommendation to be made at the August 18th meeting. 


